IRAN : Over 130 religious
leaders condemn Iran regime
The former Archbishop of Canterbury, Lord Rowan Williams, has
led over 50 British bishops and nearly 80 US church leaders to
condemn the Iranian Regime for its human rights abuses and
mistreatment of religious minorities in a statement released
today.
Mohabat News (27.06.2018) – http://mohabatnews.com/en/?p=4027
– The statement called on the international community to pay
more attention to the plight of the Iranian people,
particularly religious minorities, who have long suffered at
the hands of the dictatorship.
The Rt Rev. John Pritchard, former Bishop of Oxford and one of
the signatories of the statement, said: “Today, we announce
the initiative by Dr. Rowan Williams and supported by more
than 50 bishops in the UK along with 78 US church leaders,
which highlights the plight of the Iranian people and the
religious minorities in Iran, particularly the Christians,
calling on the international community to act to defend their
rights in the face of government harassment and persecution.”
The Iranian Regime has been condemned a massive 64 times for
its human rights record by the United Nations and many more
times by various international human rights organizations.
While the majority of those targeted by the Regime are Shiite
Muslims, who make up the majority of Iran’s population,
religious minorities are targets specifically for their faith.
Worse still, the situation is not getting better.
UN Secretary-General António Guterres told the United Nations
Human Rights Council in February: “No improvement was observed
concerning the situation of religious and ethnic minorities,
who remain subject to restrictions. [I] remain concerned by
reports of persistent human rights violations of and

discrimination against ethnic and religious minorities.”
While, the US Commission on International Religious Freedom’s
2018 report revealed that religious freedom in Iran has
continued to deteriorate, with many Christian converts and
house church leaders given least 10 years in prison, and many
religious reformers facing “prolonged detention and possible
execution”.
This abuse of human rights is justified by the Regime under
their warped version of Islam, but is not recognised by any
true believer.
Indeed, Maryam Rajavi, who leads the Iranian opposition and
will be the keynote speaker at their June 30 gathering in
Paris, states that Islam does not approve of any form of
compulsion, coercion and forcible prohibition, including the
use of flogging and terror, imposing the compulsory veil, and
especially imposing the rule of a government under the name of
God and Islam.
The statement reported that the nationwide anti-regime
uprising in Iran showed that the Iranian people want democracy
in their country and the religious leaders agreed that the
West should support that.
The statement read: “”We call on all countries to take into
consideration the deplorable situation of human rights in
Iran, particularly the painful situation of religious
minorities, in navigating their relations with Iran. We urge
them to base any improvement of relations with Iran on a
cessation of oppression of minorities and on a halt to
executions in Iran. The time has come for us to listen to the
Iranian people’s demand for freedom, including religious
freedom.”
This statement is the latest in a series of public
condemnations of the Iranian Regime for its human rights
abuses and of support for the Iranian opposition and their

Free Iran rally.

